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N O T E   F R O M   P R E S I D E N T   T O M  
 

 

Hello, All! 
 
This is one of the best times of the year, with cooler weather, fall leaf colors, football, holiday 
celebrations and family events! It is a less busy time at the Shop, as members are out enjoying the 
season. Attendance at the Shop has been light, but steady as our regular activities repairing old radios, 
teaching members how to repair old radios individually at the bench and as a group at the monthly radio 
classes and just visiting and enjoying the company of fellow Society members continue.  There are 
always picture opportunities at the Shop! 
 

 
Maurice Lovelady tuning in a signal on a 1921 Model 35-B John Firth Crystal Radio. 
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Milo Jones soldering the antenna leads on Josh White's (looking on) 1939 Packard Bell Model 5AC radio. 

 

 
Maurice Hill working on a client radio at one of five available work benches. 
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Mack White works on a radio chassis with his son Bill White. 

 

 
Dave Johnson showing Ron Studdard how the circuit is laid out on the schematic for the radio Ron is restoring. 
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Enjoying some fellowship are Tom Hayes, Ron Studdard and Mike Lord. In the background, a group gathers around 
the DJ radio station studio. 

 

 
Sometimes there are show and tell moments as in this case when Steve Spicer (2nd from left) brought in an 
Arduino-based processor developed for the Thompson High School Engineering Class for testing the output of 
solar panels. The Class is evaluating solar panels for use by another high school in Africa for portable use to 
charge personal electronics and tent lighting while traveling in Africa away from the power grid. Milo Jones, Jim 
Rogers and Roger Powell look on. 
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Monday Night Meeting 
 
The September Monday Night meeting program was given by Dave Cisco. He talked about the 
importance of shortwave radio on the development of radio, highlighting events that occurred during 
several blocks of time, such as the sinking of the Titanic and the importance of radio communications 
at that time. The program was recorded and should be available on our website later this year. Thanks 
to Ed Boutwell for taping the program! 
 

 
The Monday Night meeting was well attended to see Dave Cisco's program. 

 

 
Dave talking about one block of time in the evolution of shortwave radio. 
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The next Monday Night meeting will be held on October 23 at the Shop in Birmingham, beginning at 6 
p.m. After a brief business meeting, the program will be given by Mack White. He will speak on the 
history of commercial broadcast microphones in this first of a two-part program (second part in 
November). Mack has been collecting older broadcast microphones for a long time. He rebuilds them 
for sale, also. His collection includes an RCA model 44 used by Tokyo Rose during World War II. Come 
learn about broadcast history and more at the October Monday Night Meeting. 
 
The October Radio Class was taught by Joe Minor and he continued to discuss the circuitry of the All-
American five radio. He reviewed the replacement of selenium rectifiers, checking transformers and 
coils, and basic ohms law calculations. Joe likes to have students participate in using the test equipment 
available to check the various radio circuits. 
 

 
Joe Minor showing student Ron Hall how to check for continuity on a tube filament circuit. 

 

The next radio class will be on Saturday, November 4, at the Shop in Birmingham, beginning at 9 a.m. 
sharp! Instructor Joe Minor will continue to teach basic radio circuit analysis and respond to any 
troubleshooting issues you may be experiencing as you work on your individual restoration projects. 
 
On October 5th, Dave Cisco, Dee Haynes and I put on a historical radio program for the Blue Flame 
Club, which is a group of retirees from Alabama Gas Company. When we scheduled the presentation, 
the company name was Alagasco. The day of our presentation, the company became Spire. Same 
folks, just a name change. I presented information about the Alabama Historical Radio Society. Dave 
Cisco spoke about the beginning of radio and concluded with information about local radio history. Dee 
made his old radio show presentation, including the "Behind the Mike" video of the making of a radio 
show, including how the sound effects were made in the studio. The entire presentation was well 
received. 


